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February 14, 2011
Members Absent:  D. Austin, I. Basurto, O. Benavides, M. Botwin (excused), B. DerMugrdechian, A. Dinscore, K. Dyer, A. Espinoza, S. Figlioli, A. Jassim, T. Johnson, M. Katti (excused), T. Kubal, K. Kurtural, D. Lewis, S. Liu, M. Lowe, B. Lyons, D. Magoc, K. McCoy (excused), S. Omolayo (excused), J. Peterson, R. Rai, P. Ramirez, R. Raya-Fernandez (excused), S. Reeves (excused), W. Rice, H.O. Schweizer (excused), D. Sharma, D. Smith, N. Spiro, P. Trueblood, M. Vungkhanching, L. Williams (excused), C. Won, M. Zoghi. 
A meeting of the Academic Senate was not held because a quorum was not reached.  An informal discussion and Q & A with guests Jan Parten, Director of Human Resources, and Chief of Police D. Huerta regarding fingerprinting and background checks of staff and management was begun by Chair Caldwell at 4:10 p.m. in the Library Auditorium, Room 2206. The following are the notes of the discussion and Q & A regarding the Interim Policy and Procedures for Fingerprinting and Conducting Background Checks (APM315).
Jan Parten, Director of Human Resources discussed APM 315 for its designation of sensitive positions as listed in Appendix C for staff and management positions.  

· Initial questions from senators were about the cost of collecting, storing and destroying of background check (i.e., Livescan) data. A request for specific information regarding cost and how costs will be paid (i.e., by the university, departments, etc.) was made from the Senate floor. The Director of Human Resources stated that the department pays for background checks for its staff and management.

· Ms. Parten described Human Resources’ procedures for securing, disseminating and storing background check (Livescan) information of staff and management.

· Senators asked questions regarding the frequency of continued background checks of faculty. Ms. Parten indicated that once an employee has undergone a background check through Livescan, Livescan updates its report of employees when an arrest or conviction occurs. The Director of Human Resources has access to and may check Livescan updates on employees while they are employed by the university. Ms. Parten indicated Human Resources checks updated Livescan reports on staff and management monthly.

Police Chief Huerta was present to answer senators’ questions regarding Livescan. Chief Huerta informed the Senate that Livescan information cannot be shared between employers; to do so is a misdemeanor offense.  Supervisors of student-teachers who visit five different school districts would have to do five separate Livescan checks. Misdemeanor and felony arrests and convictions will appear on a Livescan report. The University seeks both state and national background information through Livescan.
The informal Q & A concluded at 5:30 pm
The next scheduled meeting of the Academic Senate will be February 28, 2011. 

An Agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting.
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